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 27 January 2021 

 
 
  

Mr. Daniel Wainwright  
 
  
Our reference: 1829104 
  
  
Dear Mr. Wainwright 
  
Thank you for your request for information received on 10 September 2020. 
  
Your request 
  
1) For each financial quarter since April 2018, how many children have died in your area in 
cases where abuse and/or neglect were suspected or confirmed? 
 
 
 
If you cannot provide figures for this exact date range, please provide data for the closest 
available date range and state clearly the dates that it covers. 
 
 
 
By quarter I am referring to the following: 
 
 
 
2018-19 (Q1 = April to June, Q2 = July to September, Q3 = October to December, Q4 = 
January to March) 
 
 
 
2019-20 (Q1 = April to June, Q2 = July to September, Q3 = October to December, Q4 = 
January to March) 
 
 
 
2020-21 ((Q1 = April to June, Q2 = July to September (please include the date in 
September data is correct to) 
 
 
 
2) Broken down by financial quarter, how many of the children in question 1 had been 

http://www.lbhf.gov.uk/


referred to the Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub, or equivalent body for safeguarding 
children, prior to their death?  
 
 
 
3) Broken down by financial quarter, how many of these children were in the care, or partial 
care of social services teams? 
 
 
 
4) For your answer to question 1 above, for each financial quarter, please can you disclose 
how many were: 
 
a) Babies (under 1 year old) 
 
b) Toddlers/pre-school (between 1 and 4 years old) 
 
c) Primary school age (4-11) 
 
d) Secondary school age (11-18) 
 
The next question is about referrals to your Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub or equivalent 
body for safeguarding children. 
 
By "referral" I include those made officially by practitioners, teachers etc and any calls that 
may have been made via any publicly accessible helpline, website or online reporting form, 
whether anonymously or not. 
 
5) For each quarter from April 2018 to September 2020, how many referrals were made 
about children to the Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub or its equivalent?  
 
If you cannot provide a figure for this exact date range, please provide data for the closest 
available date range and state clearly the dates that it covers. 
  
Our response 
  
This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
  
I am writing to inform you that we have searched our records and some of the information 
you requested is not held by Hammersmith and Fulham. Unfortunately, we do not hold any 
referral information from MASH; hence we are unable to supply data for this question. 
  
The answers to questions 1-4 are 0. 
  
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request for information, please contact the 
h&f InTouch team within 40 working days of receiving this response. They will consider the 
matters raised and decide whether they are referred to the Council's Information Manager 
for an internal review. 
  
You can write to the h&f InTouch team at Room 229, Hammersmith Town Hall, King Street, 
London W6 9JU, or email: handfintouch@lbhf.gov.uk. If you are registered for self-service, 
via the Council's My Account portal, you can also do this online: Click here to complete the 
form 
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You also have the right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at: The Information 
Commissioner’s Office (ICO), Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. 
Tel: 0303 123 1113. Website: www.ico.org.uk/concerns/. There is no charge for making an 
appeal. The ICO may ask you to contact Hammersmith and Fulham, so we can complete 
an internal review, before the ICO investigates the matter. 
  
 
Yours sincerely 
  
  
  
Gary Clothier 
Investigations and Information Officer 
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